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ANNEX 1
	Ms Lynda Jones

Local Government & Firefighters’ Pensions Schemes Division

Department for Communities and Local Government

Zone 2/F7

Ashdown House

123 Victoria Street

London

SW1E 6DE
	Pension Services

Shared Services 

Oxfordshire County Council

Chiltern House

Garsington Road

Oxford

OX4 2PG
 

Ron Sweetman Head of Shared Services



	My ref: SAF/
	Your ref: 
	5 December 2007


-

	Please ask for: Sally Fox
	Direct Line:  01865 797111

	Email:  sally.fox@oxfordshire.gov.uk
	Fax Line:      01865 783108


Dear Ms Jones

Draft Proposals to Amend Regulation 20 of the Local Government Pension Scheme (Benefits, Membership and Contribution) Regulations 2007 

I am writing in reply to your letter of 21 November inviting comments on the above draft amendment to the Regulations. The response is on behalf of Oxfordshire County Council, acting as Administering Authority, who agreed this response at its meeting on 13 December 2007.

The Committee welcomes the amendment to the Regulations to include provision of ill-health retirement benefits to scheme members with less than two years’ membership and the introduction of the third tier. 

However, the Committee would like clarification of where the responsibilities lie to ask benefits recipients about changes in their circumstances; since it is not clear whether this should be the employing or administering authority. Neither does the consultation paper make any reference to what action could be taken in situations where the personal circumstances of the individual changes after pension has been suspended, and clarification would also be welcomed here e.g. does the suspended pension automatically go back into payment in the event that the individual leaves gainful employment, and if the ending of the gainful employment relates directly to the ill-health provision, should the individual be re-assessed as a possible tier 2 case.  The Committee is concerned in respect of the additional effort required in administering these aspects of the proposal.

The Committee would also like to support that the period of review is set at the proposed 12 months.

The Committee also supports the introduction of protections for scheme members who were aged 45 before 1 April 2008.

Yours sincerely

Cllr David Harvey

Chairman of the Oxfordshire Pension Fund Committee
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